To: 

West Virginia State University Faculty

From:

Jerry Levine, Chair, Faculty Senate

Regarding:
VPAA Search Process.

This is an update and explanation of the VPAA search process and the search

committee’s role in that process. Members of the committee were appointed by Dr. Carter early in September.

The committee began its work in mid September. It was composed of

approximately twenty-five members from the ranks of faculty, classified, and non classified staff. Fifteen of the committee were faculty members.  Dr. Greg Epps was chair of the committee, while I served as its vice chair.

The large committee established three separate sub committees that did much of the work and brought their findings and suggestions to the full committee for its discussion, modification if necessary, and eventual acceptance. Whatever decisions were made, from selecting candidates to be interviewed and arranging the interview schedule, to arranging the details of the candidates’ accommodations, primarily originated in sub committees, but was finalized after an opportunity for all voices to be heard in the full committee setting.  The committee met approximately ten times before the on-campus interview process began in February.

The on-campus interview process was designed to give every University constituent group an opportunity to meet, hear from, and question each candidate. The schedule was arranged in an attempt to maximize participation for all interested members of the WVSU community.  Comment forms were provided all who attended the interview meetings. After meeting with the different WVSU groups, each candidate spent an additional hour and a half to two hours being interviewed by the search committee.

At its last meeting, each member of the committee was provided copies of all comment forms filled out by those attending one of the interview sessions. The committee carefully considered each of the documents and discussed the views expressed in them. Together with the comments provided them and their own opinions, the committee recommended three of the candidates to Dr. Carter in an unranked fashion as we were asked to do.  

The committee recommended: Dr. R. Charles Byers, Dr. Kenoye Kelvin Eke, and Dr. Valentine Udoh James. Dr.  Carter accepted the committee’s recommendations and is scheduled to interview the candidates this week and next.

It is my view that strong and effective efforts were taken to fully involve all constituent groups of the University. Members of the committee were repeatedly invited to voice their opinions. Committee decisions were made in a consensus fashion after carefully and consistently checking for differing ideas and being sure to allow for full discussion of the issues.  

It is my belief that committee members have served the University in an outstanding fashion and should be commended for their work.

